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[bookmark: _GoBack] (ITEM X) From the Sheriff requesting authorization to pay a hazardous duty pay allowance of $500 to Correctional Officers for completion of Wisconsin Department of Justice Law Enforcement Standards Board Firearms and Commercial Driver’s License (CDL) certification.
A RESOLUTION
WHEREAS, the 2018 and 2019 Adopted Budgets for the House of Correction included the following language:

The department is requesting that all employees at the HOC who have completed the 56-hour Wisconsin Department of Justice Law Enforcement Standards Board Firearms curriculum and continue to be certified for firearms as outlined by the State of Wisconsin and also have a Commercial Driver’s License (CDL), shall receive in addition to salary, a lump sum of five hundred dollars ($500) the first payroll period in December. Any employee who does not have all the proper certifications for the entire year shall be paid on a prorated basis for the duration of the year.
 
; and

WHEREAS, this language was not included in the budget narrative for 2018 or 2019 for Org. Unit 4000 – Office of the Sheriff for Correctional Officers working in that department; and

WHEREAS, the Office of the Sheriff has identified three Correctional Officers that would be eligible for the $500 payment for 2018; and

WHEREAS, it is the desire to treat all Correctional Officers uniformly and extending this authority to Correctional Officers working for the Sheriff requires policymakers to adopt this language, retroactive to January 1, 2018 and extending through 2019; now, therefore, 

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors hereby authorizes the following language be extended to Correctional Officers working in Org. Unit 4000 – Office of the Sheriff, beginning January 1, 2018 and extending through 2019 as follows: 

All Correctional Officers working in Org. Unit 4000 – Office of the Sheriff who have completed the 56-hour Wisconsin Department of Justice Law Enforcement Standards Board Firearms curriculum and continue to be certified for firearms as outlined by the State of Wisconsin and also have a Commercial Driver’s License (CDL), shall receive in addition to salary, a lump sum of five hundred dollars ($500) the first payroll period in December. Any employee who does not have all the proper certifications for the entire year shall be paid on a prorated basis for the duration of the year.

; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, Office of the Comptroller Payroll is authorized to process the hazardous duty pay allowance to eligible Correctional Officers in the Office of the Sheriff retroactive to January 1, 2018 and extending through 2019.   
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